
Smooth progress made on 
Rutherford Street upgrade
The new year kicked off with another milestone for 
the project, completing the asphalt re-surfacing 
for the main carriageway along Waimea Road and 
Rutherford Street. In the coming weeks, you may 
notice the site is a lot smaller compared to the size of 
the site last year. The project is making great progress, 
but there are still a few tasks left before the project  
is finished.

Traffic island reinstatement
One task is reinstating the pedestrian refuge 
immediately in front of Nelson College for Girls, as well 
as the other traffic islands along Rutherford Street. 
The new refuge will be an improvement on the old 
version as it will be built to modern safety standards.

The watermain and sewer works are currently being 

completed outside Rutherford Street Kindergarten. 
Once these are complete, the traffic Island at the 
bottom of Bronte Street will also be constructed. 
Asphalt resurfacing works are scheduled along 
Waimea Road footpath for the week starting  
13 February.

Van Diemen Street intersection
At the intersection of Van Diemen Street and 
Rutherford Street, we are completing some minor 
works, including widening the road to improve safety 
and upgrading the stormwater network. The traffic 
islands, linemarking and signs at this intersection 
will also be put back in place before the road is fully 
reopened. To complete the asphalt resurfacing at this 
intersection, we will once again need to close one lane 
out of Ngatitama Street, similar to what the detour 
was earlier in the project. The road will only need to 
be closed for up to two weeks, starting Tuesday 7 
February. Please see the map below for details.
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Contacts
Construction queries or reporting urgent issues:  
Fulton Hogan on 027 456 7654

General queries: Nelson City Council on 03 546 0200
Email: projects@ncc.govt.nz

Finishing up
Once the construction activities are 
complete, temporary roundabouts, 
including signs and road markings,  
will be removed.

Work is on track, and we are 
scheduled to finish up before the end 
of February – weather dependent – 
well ahead of the original programme!

We would like to thank all residents, 
businesses and the general public for 
their cooperation during the project.
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No entry 
– resident 
access 
only.

Road closed to westbound 
traffic on Van Diemen 
Street. Traffic to U-turn.

Access to Wellington Street 
from Examiner Street.

Road closed 
ahead for traffic 
heading towards 
Fairfield House.

Restricted access to 
Wellington Street 
from Rutherford 
Street for the first two 
weeks of December.

Resident access only 
into Bronte Street.

Examiner Street

       Approximate work area
        Business/resident access only
        Traffic detour
        Road closure

Businesses are open as normal while work is being completed.

What’s happening during Phase Three:
1. x
2. x
3. x
4. x

Temporary 
Roundabout

Temporary 
Roundabout
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One way

Businesses 
along 
Waimea 
Road are 
open as 
normal

Businesses 
along 
Rutherford 
Street are 
open as 
normal


